
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
 
COMPETITION: Design a Christmas Outfit for our Values Ambassadors 
What has happened to our Values Ambassadors’ clothing?  
For this year's PoW Christmas card, we are inviting all children to design a festive outfit for our Values Ambassadors.  
Each year group is allocated their own character and each child will have been given an A3 sheet with the template 
to paint, colour, stick on, etc or change the digital version that can be emailed to the school office. Digital versions 
of each design with the competition rules can be found here: Christmas Outfit Competition 
The winning design for each year group will be used in our 2024 Christmas card.  

The deadline to return all finished designs is Monday 2nd December. All entries will be put on display. 

I cannot wait to see our children’s entries. Thank you for participating. 

Anti-bullying Week 
The theme for this week ‘choose respect’ was introduced in Monday’s assembly and then followed up in class 
through PSHE lessons. The definition of bullying was explored as well as its effects on others and the possible 
reasons for this to happen. Children renewed their anti-bullying oath, were reminded how to seek help and 
encouraged to be an Upstander. 
As bullying featured in the parent questionnaire, find on page 5 how we encourage and support to children in 
making good behaviour choices and how we deal with incidents including bullying. 
This will also be an agenda item at next Wednesday’s Parent Forum at 8:50am to which you are all invited. 
 
Thursday’s Flu Immunisation  
The nurses where so impressed with the children from Reception to Year 6, how polite, brave and caring they 
were to each other. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  
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Attendance for week beginning 18th November 2024 

Birch 87.6% 

Oak   88% 

 1G 97%           

 1S 93.9%            

 1T 88.8%           

 2F 95%           

 2G 90.7%           

 2M 95.6%          

 3F 97.8%              

 3H 87.9%              

 3W 90.8%          

 4A 94.8%             

 4H 95.7%             

 4L 90%            

 5G 90%             

 5S 96.7%   

 5T 93.3%             

 

 6C 95% 

 6D 93% 

 6F 92.2% 

 

Well done to 1G, 3F and 5S attendance above 96%. 
Attendance since September 2024: 94.1% 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Chistmas-Outfit-Competition.docx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

27th November All  Parent Forum 8:50am 

6.12.24 

9.12.24 
10.12.24 

11.12.24 

All   

Nursery & Reception  

Year 3 am / Year 2 pm 
Year 6 am / Year 5 pm   

Year 4 pm 

10.12.24 & 11.12.24 Y1 Y1 Nativity am (instead of PoW Café) 

Thu 12th December various Rock Steady Concert 

Tue 17th December All  Class Christmas Parties & surprise Santa visits 

Wed 18th December 
All 

KS2 

Christmas Dinner + Christmas Jumper Day 

Talent Show 

Thu 19th December By invitation End of term certificates 

Fri 20th December All  
Carols around the Tree 
½ day 

Mon 6th January 2025 All  Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 7th January 2025 All Start of Spring Term 2025 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

In November we introduce Erin, our values ambassador for EXPLORE

 

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Hunter 1G, Kuzey 1S, Eliz 1T, Roza 2F, Omer-Hamza 2G, Bethany 2M, Kaya 3F, Zainab 3H, 

Maryam 3W, Lara 4A, Alicia 4H, Dino 4L, Jessica 5G, Ajwa 5S, Ziah 5T,                                       

Noah 6C, Anaiyah 6D & Lexi 6F 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

As anti-bullying was this week’s whole school focus, lets find out how PoW deals with bullying. 

We use these two key documents: 

1. Our Behaviour Policy that can be found 

on our website Behaviour-Policy.pdf  

2. The Anti-bullying Statement that is also 

on our website and also expanded on 

within the behaviour policy on pages 8 to 

11.  
 

It helps to view question 12 in the context of 

questions 1 to 3: children’s happiness, feeling safe and behaviour. From the responses, it is encouraging to note that 

despite some concerns about bullying and behaviour, this doesn’t necessarily affect children’s happiness or safety.  
 

Behaviour management is a joint responsibility between the parent/carer, the child and the school. Children come to 

school with a range of experiences that shape how they interact with their peers and adults. The policies and 

procedures that we have developed are there to give all children the best chances of building successful relationships 

and to manage challenging situations. 
 

Ask your child how they are continually reminded about our behaviour expectations. Strategies include: daily focus on 

our School Rules (Be Ready, Be Safe, Be Respectful) and on our LEARNERS Values. We focus on catching children making 

good choices to encourage others to do the same. More discreet conversations take place with children who require 

reminders or support. Our class rewards systems include a 3-stage Recognition Board with class targets to achieve, a 

marble jar to achieve a class prize and special LEARNERS Ambassador postcard for exceptional behaviour.  
 

Each Monday, we introduce a special aspect of behaviour expectations linked to our school values that we focus on 

throughout the week. These include ppractical; examples on what that behaviour looks like. On Friday, we celebrate 

those children from across the school who have modelled these particularly well. They receive a special certificate and 

our unique LEARNERS Baton that is passed on every week to the next child in their class. Other awards include 

certificates for being an Upstander or a Special Friend (see page 3). 
 

Unstructured times (morning break or lunch time) tend to be when incidents of poor decision-making take place. We 

ensure that there is adequate supervision with adults wearing a high viz vest to be easily accessible. Children learn to 

play a variety of games and a great range of equipment is available at lunchtime. Areas of the playground are zoned to 

ensure safe play. Football is available but only in certain places and at times when it is safe and there is staff 

supervision. Indoor structured lunch is available for children who may find being outside overwhelming. 
 

In the event of a behaviour or bullying incident, children know to inform an available adult or to seek 

help from the Year 6 Head Girl and Boy, their Deputies and the Prefects who are trained to support 

children. Staff on duty carry note books to follow up on issues and investigate. If children have 

concerns, they can also access Place 2 Talk and each class has either a Worry Monster or Worry Box to 

post a note for their teacher to follow up on. To make the playground even more enjoyable, we have 

recently introduced Sports Leaders – more Year 6 children who want to support their younger peers in 

constructive play and make a positive contribution to their school. 
 

All incidents of poor behaviour are thoroughly investigated, recorded and followed up. Children are given time to 

reflect during their break or lunch time on making improvements with designated adults such as the Leaning Mentor 

and are given the opportunity to put things right. Repeat incidents are escalated to the Senior Leadership Team and of 

course parents will be informed.  

 

This week, all children renewed their anti bullying oath:  

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Behaviour-Policy.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alicia (4H) 

Jada (4H) 

Amirsam (4H) 

We have been exploring 

‘The Piano’- a story 

about an old man that is 

‘visited by a number of 

memories’ while playing a 

beautiful tune. 

Year 4 – The Piano 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joshua (4L) 

Naomi (4L) 

Year 4 – The Piano 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anela (4A)  

Rebecca (4A)  

Antonia(4A)  

Year 4 – The Piano 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


